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Castle Rock Club Officers:  

President  – Mark Cucarola 
President Elect   
Secretary  – Debbie Trent 
Treasurer  – Tom Lambert 
Immediate Past President – Debbie Trent 
 
Directors:   

Dick Harding  2025 
Dennis Magyar  2026 
Robin Scurto  2027 
 
Division 15 Lt. Governor James Martin 

District Governor Kathryn Williams 

District Secretary Josephine Young 

_________________________________________ 

Membership Dues are $250.00 per year.   

New Members pay a one time $50.00 New 
Member Fee + annual dues 

Breakfast is $18.00. 

_________________________________________ 

2024-2025 Committee Chairs: 

Human & Spiritual Values -  
Social - Ron Polomsky 
Programs - Dick Harding  
K-Kids Advisor   - Robin Scurto 
Builders Club Advisor  - Bill Bragg 
BUG Advisor  - Bill Bragg 
 

2024-2025 Foundation Chair 

Darlene Jeffrey 

         Monthly Newsletter –  May 

Kiwanis is a global organization of volunteers dedicated to 

improving the world one child and one community at a time. 

May 15 Ron Polomsky 

Club website:  www.castlerockkiwanis.org 
Club Email:  crkiwanis@gmail.com 
Kiwanis website: www.kiwanis.org                                                             
Club Address: PO Box 222, Castle Rock, CO 80104 
RMD website: https://k24.site.kiwanis.org/  
Club Phone Number:  303-475-6130 
Club Facebook site:  https://www.facebook.com/CRKiwanis  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

MEETINGS, PROGRAMS, ACTIVITIES 

 

Weekly Meetings: 

7am 1st & 3rd Thursdays, 7 AM 

Trestles Restaurant 

880 Happy Canyon Road 

Castle Rock, CO 80109 

May 1  Breakfast Mtg—Chris Scurto, Key Leader 
May 10 Farm and Ranch Day—Volunteer event 
May 11 Mother’s Day 
May 13 Board of Directors Mtg - 5:30 pm/Zoom 
May 14 Golf Tournament Mtg– 4:30 pm/Zoom 
May 25 Breakfast Mtg—Ace Program 
May 28 Golf Tournament Mtg—4:30 pm/Zoom 
June 5  Breakfast Mtg—Sarah’s Home 
June 10 Board of Directors Mtg—5:30 pm/Zoom 
June 11 Golf Tournament Mtg-4:30 pm/Zoom 
June 15 Father’s Day 
June 19 Breakfast Mtg  
June 25 Golf Tournament Mtg-4:30 pm/Zoom 
 

REMINDER 
 

2025 Annual Sandra Dahl Memorial  
Golf Tournament 

 
Time is running out for golfers to sign up for our  

annual golf tournament.  We have over 125 golfers 
registered already.  Just a few spots left.  With your 

help we can sell out this year. 
 

Sponsors, Auction items and Drawing 
items are needed.  We all know a  

business we frequent that might donate 
to our tournament. 

Let’s all go out and see what we can do 
for the success of our tournament! 

mailto:crkiwanis@gmail.com
http://www.kiwanis.org
https://k24.site.kiwanis.org/
https://www.facebook.com/CRKiwanis/
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****NEWS****  

Sarah C. Schumann, M.Div  

Brookside Inn 
1297 South Perry St. 
Castle Rock, CO 80104 

 

Skilled Nursing Homes are regulated and 
reimbursed by the federal govern-
ment.  Our profession is currently the 
most regulated industry in the nation; 
more than nuclear waste disposal; more 
than banks; more than schools; more 
than hospitals. 

On the national level, our regulations 
come from both the Presidential Admin-
istration (Centers for Medicare and Med-
icaid Services which falls under Health 
and Human Servies) as well as Congress 
(Senate and House of Representa-
tives).  Politics are definitely involved in 
the oversight and reimbursement of 
skilled nursing facilities.  In addition, 
each state has it's own set of regulations 
and reimbursement rules with Medicaid 
funding for the communities with the 
licensure of skilled nursing facility. 

As a result, advocacy for the care of our 
elders is imperative.  When new legisla-
tion or regulations are proposed, which 
occurs with frequency for our sector, 
our elected officials might not under-
stand the impact or unintended conse-
quences of the proposal.  As such, it is 
imperative that we are aware of the pro-
posed changes and share with our rep-
resentatives and administrative offices 
how the proposed changes would im-
pact our ability to care for our elders. 

The demographics are clearly showing an 
increase in our aging population, and at 
the same time birthrates have de-
clined.   It is my hope and aspiration that 
we as a society can find a way to collabo-
ratively work together to serve our elders 
and support those who admirably choose 
to serve our elders. 

Elder Care Advocacy 

Sarah presented our pro-
gram on April 17th.  As the 
owner of the Brookside Inn 
and a member of our club, 
she is very active in advo-
cating for the Elder Popula-
tion. 
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Service Projects  

Kimberly Krueger // Principal 

kim@krucreative.com 

THANK YOU 

to Kimberly  Krueger for her donation of 
Graphics to our Golf Tournament. 

Look for more volunteer opportunities.  We 

will be announcing more opportunities soon.  

Please let us know if you have suggestions. 

  

Support your Kiwanis Club of Castle Rock by enrol-
ling your King Soopers Card in the Community Re-
wards Program. King Soopers will donate to the club 
based on a percentage of your purchases. To enroll, 
go to www.kingsooperscommunityrewards.com; cre-
ate a digital account and link your card to Kiwanis 
Club of Castle Rock Community Foundation #IT702 
 

In support of the Kiwanis Club of Castle 
Rock, Charitable non-profit contributions 
may be made to: 

The Kiwanis Club of Castle Rock Foundation 

PO Box 222, Castle Rock, CO 80104 

Tax ID 20-4888128 (501c3) 

Nourish Meals on Wheels 

We are now volunteering to deliver meals to 
the seniors in Castle Rock on behalf of  

Nourish Meals on Wheels.  The commitment 
is 4 hours one day per week.  If you are  

interested in volunteering please contact 
Mark Cucarola.  Thank you to Dick Harding, 

Bill Bragg, Mark Cucarola and Dennis Magyar 
for their support of this program. 

Volunteer Opportunity 
 

Farm and Ranch Day 
With the Impact Club 

 
May 10th at CALF, Castle Rock 

7:30 set up 
9 am to 2 pm manning the booth to 

help encourage membership 

mailto:kim@krucreative.com
http://www.kingsooperscommunityrewards.com/

